Dr. Don Carlos Peete, 531 Argyle Building, Kensas City, Missouri.

Dear Dr. Peete:

It was a pleasure to see you and Mrs. Peete at the game and to have a visit with you before and after. I also want you to know that I appreciate very much the professional courtesy and professional skill that you rendered Howard Englemen.

I noticed a piece in this mornings Mansas City Star by Dan Partner, and I want you to know that I have said nothing to Dan Partner about it, but of course those things leak out and a newspaper man is the first one to look for such a thing.

I have not had an opportunity to see Howard, but I shall tell Dean Nesmith to tell Howard when he comes in for his diathermy treatment that I had nothing to do with the Dan Partner article. I want him to know that I would not give such things to the paper.

Also, I wish to inform you that when Howard first complained of his knee I examined it and told him that I thought it was bursitis and that the diathermy would be the thing for him, so we placed the electrode on the muscular region and another at the tuberosity of the tibia where the insertion of the extenses are. We are continuing the treatment as per your instruction and we are hoping that at the end of this long period of rest he will have that he will be able to use his leg in fine shape.

It was mighty fine to have the good visit with you people. I assure you that no one enjoys such meetings mere than I.

With all good wishes, I om

Very sincerely yours,